
  
BOARD OF EDUCATION 

REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 
   June 27, 2016 
 
Call to Order 
The June 27, 2016 was called to at 6:54 P.M. 
 
Pledge of Allegiance  
Mr. Ellis led in the pledge of allegiance. 
 
Introduction of New Board Member and Affirm Oath of Office  
Mrs. Nelson introduced new board member Willie DiFabio and affirmed his Oath of Office. 
 
Roll Call 
The following members were in attendance:  Kurt Buchholz, Stephanie Clark, Willie DiFabio, Patrick 
Escalante, Drew Ellis, and Erica Nelson.  Joe Bochenski was absent. 
 
Election of Board Secretary 
President Erica Nelson called for nominations for the office of Secretary of the Board of Education.  Mr. 
Buchholz moved and Mr. Ellis seconded to nominate Stephanie Clark for the Secretary of the Board of 
Education.  Hearing not further nominations, Mrs. Nelson closed the nomination for the office of Secretary 
of the Board Education.  On a roll call vote answering “Aye”; Buchholz, Clark, DiFabio, Ellis, Escalante, and 
Nelson.  “Nay”: None.  
 
Superintendent Report 

A. Voluntary LTD:  Dr. Gordon reported on a change in vendors to support the District’s 100% 
voluntary and employee paid long-term disability insurance.  The change in vendor will provide the 
employees with an improved benefit and cost.    

B. Special Ed Collaboration Meeting Update: Dr. Gordon gave an update on the June 20, 2016 
collaboration meeting on with special education parents and administration.  The meeting was 
facilitated by Judy Hackett, Superintendent for the Northwest Suburban Special Education 
Organization. He noted there were approximately 30 parents in attendance having honest heartfelt 
conversations.  Dr. Gordon noted that staff will be inviting these parents and other parents to 
participate in a collaborative group in the upcoming school year to continue the discussion.  In 
addition, Dr. Gordon plans to explore an audit of the special education program by an outside 
source to support additional collaboration measures.  Board members who were in attendance 
shared their perspectives and support Dr. Gordon’s plan for an audit and encouraged staff to 
continue their work to ensure staff and parents have a clear understanding of inclusion practices 
and the needs of all students.    
  

Board Reports 
• Mrs. Nelson encouraged Board members to consider attending the Safety and Security half day 

conference at the Triple I conference in November.  
 
Public Participation  
Resident Dean Elger commented on the effect of taxes on community members and encouraged the board 
to consider all of the data presented when making decisions on spending funds to support student 
learning. This would include the benchmarking study noting the District’s positive performance.  He further 
stated that while taxes in District 41 appear to be higher than other communities, they are proportionally 
the same as other communities.   
 
Parent Jen Rath asked questions of the Board and administration on the practice and procedure for hiring 
the assistant principal at Benjamin Franklin and wondered if there were parents included in the process 



and if there was a committee that participated in the interview process as it appeared the candidate was 
hand-picked for the position.  Dr. Gordon did confirm there was a committee who participated in the 
process.  
 
Parent Katie Steinberg commented on her support of the school wellness policy and encouraged the Board 
to do the same.  She noted that while the policy is related to wellness it has unintended benefits to 
students with allergies. 
   
Resident Jeff Cooper commented on his right as a taxpayer to question the Board related to the budget 
and his taxes. He encouraged the board to consider budget cuts in areas that have been discussed during 
the year and to be cautious when making decisions to spend money with the architects for drawings.  He 
believes the board must first decide how future programs and improvements will be funded before 
spending money on conceptual plans.   
 
Board member Stephanie Clark read letters from parents about the Special Education Collaboration 
meeting. (Attached) 
 
Presentations, Reports and Initiative Updates 

A. End of Year TFE Report:  Dr. Gordon presented the End of Year TFE Report reviewing the 
highlights of each team.  Team 21 highlights include building a plan to support technology in the 
classroom and the Teachers Learning Collaboratively (TLC).  PDT builds upon the work of Team 21 
and CIT to develop programs and plans to support PLC practices, technology in the classroom and 
also maintain a schedule of mandatory annual training. PDT will focus the work next year on 
supporting new curriculum, curriculum resources.  All teams will continue with collaboration in the 
upcoming school year.  Dr. Gordon noted CIT continued their focus on building systems of support 
and feedback loops for building leadership team. The team also participated in a book study.  As a 
group the team read and reviewed Leaders of Learning.  The book study spurred great discussions 
on how to support and maintain strong feedback loops with building level teams to support student 
learning. CIT membership will restructure next year to have all TFE co-chairs serve on the team.   

 
Board discussion included feedback on the plan for co-teaching, RtI, and the adoption of the multi-
tier system of supports (MTSS) model.  Mrs. Clark suggested a future presentation on MTSS for all 
parents for deeper understanding. 

 
Mrs. Clark asked about the use of School Perception surveys on the teams and wondered if that 
data would lend itself to proactive activity of addressing concerns.  Dr. Gordon noted that while the 
buildings use their survey for study, the larger teams have not pulled apart the survey. CIT did, 
however, discuss how the overall themes related to their discussions.   

 
Mr. Escalante asked how the LRP would be embedded into the work of the teams next year.  Dr. 
Gordon noted that CIT did provide feedback on the early versions of LRP components.  It is his plan 
that the LRP will drive and align all of the work of supporting student learning. It will serve as an 
important tool for the district and will be considered a living breathing document.   
 

B. Academic Update: Assistant Superintendent of Teaching Learning and Accountability presented 
the board with an overview of the evening’s Academic Update presentation. Ms. Carlson provided a 
brief review of new language included in the report and the new measurements with MAP. One of 
those changes is the introduction of school conditional growth.  Ms. Carlson noted the conditional 
growth of a student is a measurement that compares the growth of a student with the same grade-
level students in a national sample, who started at same RIT score. Students whose scores meet 
projected growth exactly would be at 50th percentile.  

 
Ms. Carlson reviewed reading and math MAP data by grade level, cohort, sub group and special 
programs noting areas of strengths and weakness for each group. Ms. Carlson also shared ISEL 
and F&P data in the same manner.  Ms. Carlson stated that overall at a district level the data is 
strong and students are continuing to grow with some areas that should be further reviewed which 
will occur with building level teams and at PLCs   Ms. Carlson reminded the Board District 41 
students typically have a higher RIT score and their growth expectations may not be as large. 
However, the conditional growth metric allows staff to have a better idea of how an individual 

https://v3.boardbook.org/Public/PublicItemDownload.aspx?ik=38970323
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student is performing when measured against a “like” peer nationally, not just in District 41. 
Building staff use all of the data to monitor the success or challenges of their students. 

 
The Board expressed a concern that in some grades the math data is not a strong, and still has a 
few concerns about teacher specialization and how it supports growth. Board discussion included 
growth vs conditional growth in monitoring performance.  Katie McCluskey, Director of Bilingual 
and ESL Services reviewed the criteria and structure of ESL programs in the district and how those 
students are identified throughout the district She also clarified for the Board the challenges with 
measuring how those students perform because of all of the factors that are involved with the ESL 
population (i.e., student mobility, home environment, incoming language proficiency, etc).   

 
The Board also discussed performance of the students who are in the Dual Language and Title I 
Extended Day Kindergarten program. Ms. McCluskey reviewed the ISEL and Spanish Literacy data 
for these programs.  Ms. McCluskey noted the data for the students in the Dual program does 
reveal progress from November to May.  Student who do not have a foundation in their native 
Spanish language (i.e., preschool) do not perform as well as their peers in the early years. Ms. 
Carlson noted the data for the Title I Extended Day Kindergarten data may look discrepant to their 
peers, however, as a whole, students are meeting and exceeding their targets and progressing.  

 
Ms. Carlson reviewed the next steps and work in progress related to the data and shared 
information on what data will be included in the fall. The fall presentation will include PARCC and 
ACCESS data.  Board members thanked Ms. Carlson and the staff for the compilation of data and 
appreciated the thoroughness of the presentation. They look forward to receiving the additional 
data requested. 

 
 

Discussion Items 
A. Wellness Committee Report: In 2006 school districts were mandated by the National School 

Lunch Act to have a “School Wellness Policy.” The Healthy, Hunger-Free Kids Act of 2010 law 
enhanced the requirements of school wellness. One of the changes was to create a School Wellness 
Committee with membership representation from all district stakeholders.  In 2014/15 District 41 
created a Student Wellness Committee. The charge of the committee was to review the goals for 
nutrition education, student physical activity and nutritional guidelines for foods available during 
the school day. Per school board policy, the committee is required to provide an update and 
overview of their work annually to the Board. 
  
Last year, the committee focused on auditing the current state of student wellness in District 41 
schools.  This year, they focused on how to address student wellness in a more strategic and 
intentional way across the district. 
  
Concurrently, food related allergies and health issues increased in children across the nation. 
School districts continue to make adjustments to keep students healthy and safe. Prior to the 
committee’s work, the administration recommended and Board approved a revision to the 7:285 
AP-Food Allergy Management Program procedures.  These changes included an increased 
awareness and education of food allergies in the schools. Including, but not limited to, intentional 
professional development for staff and communication with all District families, not just those who 
experience food allergies.  
  
This year, the work of the Student Wellness Committee included examining and discussing district 
policies and practices related to school wellness.  One area of discussion included how food was 
used during the course of the school day for both PTA sponsored events and non PTA events. The 
committee discussed these situations and agreed to support parameters included in the guidelines 
presented in 6:50 Administrative Procedure to Support School Wellness.  
  
Dr. Gordon shared a draft of the AP with District staff and collected feedback related to the use of 
foods in the classroom. Using this feedback, and in collaboration with the policy committee and 
food service director, created guidelines to support a healthy and safe environment when food is 
used in conjunction with curricular activities. 
  

http://www.d41.org/cms/lib010/IL01904672/Centricity/Domain/4/boardpolicy/sec6/6-50.pdf
http://ge.d41.org/policy/sec7/7-285AP.pdf
http://ge.d41.org/policy/sec7/7-285AP.pdf
http://www.d41.org/cms/lib010/IL01904672/Centricity/Domain/4/boardpolicy/sec7/7-285.pdf


Dr. Gordon and representatives of the School Wellness Committee met with the executive 
representatives of the school PTAs. Dr. Gordon shared the work of the committee and collected 
their feedback.  Following a review of the recommended guidelines, the PTA presidents expressed 
an interest in making it easy and requested a recommendation of eliminating all food from the 
holiday classroom parties and supported the development of a process to apply for exceptions to 
food at fundraisers during the school day.  They recommended a very large intentional 
communication plan to ensure all parents and staff members are aware of change in practice.  
They also recognized there could be unfavorable responses from the school communities due to 
this being very different than what is in practice now. Although it will be a major change, they 
expressed that they believe it is the right direction.  They further expressed appreciation for the 
committee’s work and supported the recommendations. 
  
Next year the Wellness Committee will focus their efforts on examining the implementation data of 
the new AP for compliance and effectiveness. 
  
The following individuals worked to create the revised practices to implement 2016/17: 
  
Paul Gordon, Superintendent 
Joe Bochenski, Board of Education 
Darlene Stone, AL Assistant Principal 
Julie Odom, Hadley PE teacher 
Ian Mc Causland, Ben Franklin PE teacher 

Nancy Connolly R.N., FG/CH Nurse 
Angel Oakley, Parent 
Catherine Lemon, Parent/PTA Rep 
Sandy Voss, Registered Dietitian 
Nutritionist, Food Service Director 

 
B. Board Policy Revisions/First Reading: The Board of Education Policy Committee examines 

policy manual on a regular basis for policy and/or procedures revisions and updates that are 
necessary based on changes in Illinois or Federal law, or to reflect the District’s current practices.  
Below are the recommendations of the committee of policies, administrative procedures.   
   

Policy # Title Comments 

6:50 AP School Wellness New- recommendation of the District 
Wellness Committee 

9:10 Student Use of Personal 
Technology 

Minor language change 

9:20 Employee Personal Use of 
Technology 

Language change to emphasize posting 
of student information on personal 
social media sites. 

  
 

Dr. Gordon reviewed in the Wellness AP highlighting the work of the committee, the consistent 
language to support allergy prevention and school wellness.  Dr. Gordon noted the stakeholders 
who contributed to the AP.  This recommendation will be presented for Board action at the August 
1, 2016 meeting. 
 
The Board discussed the differences between Wellness and Allergy policies.  The Board also 
discussed types of events the Wellness AP will be applied, the processes that will need to be 
addressed and clarification on the impact to PTA groups. Dr. Gordon noted the committee 
recognizes the need to continue the communication with the school communities and the culture 
shift that will eventually occur.   

 
C. Green Associates, Inc. Contract Amendment - Life Safety Decennial Review:  Every ten 

years, all school district are required by the Illinois State Board of Education to conduct a Ten-Year 
Safety Survey 105 ILCS 5/2-3.12.  District administration contacted Green Associates, Inc. to 
conduct this survey and complete this report.  The final survey report for each district property will 
be presented to the board upon completion.  These reports are based upon review of the current 
Health/Life Safety code as published by the Illinois State Board of Education.  Items listed in these 



reports are subject to final review by the Illinois State Board of Education. The cost for completion 
of this survey and compilation of the report is $39,625 and will be paid from the 2016/2017 
budget. 

  
Board members discussed how this review will tie into a future facilities plan that could begin prior 
to August 1, 2016.  Ms. Witham noted that she will contact GA to review timing to ensure it can be 
completed prior to the start of the school year.  She further noted the Health/Life Safety review will 
identify future capital projects to be included in future budget planning.  The Board will take action 
on this recommendation on August 1, 2016. 

 
Action Items 

A. Consent Agenda: Mrs. Clark requested the Personnel Report be removed from the consent 
agenda to be considered separately.  Board members Ellis moved and DiFabio seconded to approve 
the consent agenda which includes 

a. Finance, Facilities & Operations 
(1) Treasure’s Report 
(2) Investment Schedule 
(3) Monthly Revenue/Expenditure Summary Report 
(4) Summary of Bills and Payroll 
(5) Vandalism Report 
(6) Disposal of Surplus Property 
(7) 2015/2016 FOIA Report 
(8) School District Payment Order (June 9, 2016 - June 22, 2016)  

b. Other Matters 
(1) Approval of Board Meeting Minutes 

(a) June 13, 2016 -Regular Meeting Minutes 
(b) June 13, 2016 - Regular Meeting Closed Session Minutes 
(c) June 15, 2016 - Special Meeting Minutes 
(d) June 15, 2016 - Special Meeting Closed Session Minutes 

On a roll call answering “Aye”: Buchholz, Clark, DiFabio Ellis Escalante and Nelson; answer “Nay”: 
None. Motion carried 

  
B. Personnel Report: (Attached) Board members DiFabio moved and Ellis seconded to approve the 

Personnel Report as presented which includes employment recommendations and resignations.  
Mrs. Clark asked about the recommendation for Spanish Camp teachers and questioned why there 
was priority given to Spanish camp over a literacy or STEAM camp.  She noted she asked this 
question earlier in the year and did not feel she had a clear understanding.   Mrs. Nelson noted that 
it was her understanding that the camp helped support FLES to avoid a “summer slide” of learning 
without a great deal of costs.  Additionally there were other opportunities for student summer 
learning offered through other means such as the high school.  Dr. Gordon stated that he would 
have discussions with staff on the possibility of other types of summer camp next year.  

 
On a roll call answering “Aye”: DiFabio, Escalante, Ellis and Nelson; answer “Nay”: Buchholz, Clark, 
Motion carried.  
 

C. Superintendent's Recommendations 
a. Bill Payments - July 2016 - Board members Ellis moved and DiFabio seconded to approve the 

administration’s request  to allow staff to process and pay the operational bills during the 
month of July (e.g., heating, electrical, approved payroll) absent July a board meeting 
scheduled.  Bills will be paid by-weekly with board notice.  On a roll call answering “Aye”: 
Buchholz, Clark, DiFabio Ellis Escalante and Nelson; answer “Nay”: None. Motion carried 

 
b. Board Policy Revisions - Board members Clark moved and Ellis seconded to approve the 

administration recommendation of Board policy revisions to Student Behavior Policies and 
Administrative Procedures as presented.  On a roll call answering “Aye”: Buchholz, Clark, 
DiFabio Ellis Escalante and Nelson; answer “Nay”: None. Motion carried 

 
c. Supplemental Pay Committee Recommendation Board members Ellis moved and Nelson 

seconded to approve the addition of Cooking and Sewing Clubs to the list of Supplemental Pay 



Activities as a single Group V activity and the transfer of Builder’s Club from a Group IV to a 
Group III activity effective with the start of the 2016-2017 school year at a cost of $1,400.00.  
On a roll call answering “Aye”: Buchholz, Clark, DiFabio Ellis Escalante and Nelson; answer 
“Nay”: None. Motion carried  

 
d. Green Associates, Inc. Contract Amendment - Conceptual Designs - At the direction of 

the Board, the administration presented an amendment to the architect contract to pay Green 
Associates to estimate costs associated with designing and building for the purpose of 
eliminating the portables at Hadley and adding space for full day kindergarten.   
Board members DiFabio moved and Escalante seconded approve the district treasurer Cheryl L. 
Witham enter into a contract amendment on behalf of the district with Green Associates, Inc. as 
presented. 
 
Board members shared their perspective regarding the scope of work presented.  
 
Mrs. Clark shared she was concerned about language regarding a “universal room” and the 
author the “list” of considerations for Green to include in the proposal. Mrs. Clark also felt there 
was a rush to get this task completed and was concerned about moving too fast without 
thoughtful consideration to all possibilities. 
  
Mr. Buchholz shared those same concerns about moving forward to quickly and feels the Board 
was still struggling with a full day kindergarten commitment.  He feels the proposal and the 
cost tied to it is moving the Board discussion on this topic forward prematurely. 
 
Dr. Gordon reviewed the charge from the Board at the June 15 special meeting noting that at 
that time he had board consensus to support FDK program and the next step was to use the 
task force recommendation along with additional direction from the Board and ask Green 
Associates for a proposal.   
 
Ms. Witham reinforced to the Board that it would be a challenge for administration to bring 
forward a recommendation with costs without Green Associates developing conceptual plans to 
determine costs. 
   
Mr. DiFabio shared his perspective about sitting on the task force and noted one of the 
frustrations of that group was that they would present a recommendation and the Board would 
not move forward with anything.  This was a pattern repeated with previous recommendations 
and it was his opinion that it was time to gauge the pulse of the community as a whole on this 
topic.  He feels moving forward with conceptual designs it the right step.  
 
Mrs. Nelson concurred with Dr. Gordon’s summary of the Board’s direction at the last meeting 
and further stated that having the Kasarda data and the conceptual designs will allow the board 
to have the information they need to make a decision about moving forward with FDK.   

 
Mr. Ellis asked for clarification on combining the life safety audit and the conceptual plans 
together for a savings of cost and time.   
 
Ms. Witham and Director of Buildings and Grounds Dave Scarmardo both noted that the life 
safety audit looks at areas that address the soundness of the buildings and often are led by 
different teams of individuals.  They are two very different types of assessments.    

 
On a roll call answering “Aye”: DiFabio, Escalante, Ellis and Nelson; answer “Nay”: Buchholz, 
Clark, Motion carried.  

 
e. Authorization to Display 2016-2017 Tentative Budget - At the June 13, 2016 meeting and 

earlier this evening at the Finance meeting the Board discussed the 2016-2017 Tentative 
Budget which will be presented to be approved in August following a public hearing.   

 













I appreciate the efforts of Dr. Gordon and Ms. Gallo to address the pressing issues 
facing special education services in D41 by starting a parent task force. I implore the 
board to bring in an independent, outside group to move this process along as quickly 
as possible. We need an evaluation by a team, without any hidden agenda or financial 
interest, comprised of experts who are up-to-date on science-based best practices. We 
can’t afford to wait for changes to occur. Every month that goes by equals academic, 
social, and emotional growth that, for many children, can never be made up. 

Two of our four children have dyslexia. Children with dyslexia are not intellectually 
impaired: they have average to above average intelligence. They are not just slow to 
learn how to read: their brains process language differently. The words that your brain 
reads instantly and effortlessly must be decoded over and over again by those with 
dyslexia, making reading laborious and frustrating. Though dyslexia can’t be cured, we 
know that multi-sensory, evidenced-based interventions such as the Wilson Method and 
Orton-Gillingham work when delivered through direct instruction for the recommended 
amount of time by certified instructors. You can’t read to learn if you haven’t learned to 
read.

Our resource teachers have been champions and advocates for our kids, but they are 
over-worked. We need more of them, they need more resources, and they must be 
certified and able to deliver dyslexia interventions with fidelity. We need to be proactive 
and identify all children with dyslexia by 1st grade so that we do not waste the 
tremendous academic potential of the at least 10% of our students who would be 
expected to have a learning disability. 

We should not spend another cent on PBLs or FLES until we have invested capital in 
ensuring that all of our children can read with fluency at grade level before leaving 
elementary school. We have to make the cake before we put the icing on it.

Susan Dudish-Poulsen, Ph.D.
mom of four children; two in D41, two at West
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Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Fwd: can you please read at board meeting 
1 message

Stephanie Clark <sclark@d41.org> Tue, Jul 12, 2016 at 12:42 PM
To: Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Hi Nancy,

Sending you the letters from the public participation at the last BOE meeting. This is letter 1 of 3. 

Thanks,
Stephanie

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Stephanie Clark <s >
Date: Thu, Jun 30, 2016 at 11:16 PM 
Subject: Fwd: can you please read at board meeting
To: Steph Boe <sclark@d41.org> 

I understand that Ben Franklin is undergoing a lot of personnel adjustments this coming
year that impact Special Education.  First of all, we need clarification about Mr. Burke's
role.  Is he the "interim" principal on a trial basis, or does he have the job?  Will he be
involved in Special Ed or will that be the new Asst. Principal's Role?  There will be a lot
of new faces at the table during IEP meetings and I'm concerned about the process as
a result. 

What steps are being taken to:
a) make sure the incoming Asst. Principal, social workers, teachers, and
other therapists/specialists are up to speed on the IEP process and Special
Education at Ben Franklin in general, 
b) make sure that they are familiar with the special ed students in the
building and to 
c) support the special ed teacher(s) who are the only thread of continuity for
these kids?  

If those involved in the special ed program at Ben Franklin Elementary
School do not have the appropriate background or training with special
education, what will be provided to get them qualified ASAP?

Thank you for your time and work.

Michael & Jill Clouse

mailto:sclark@d41.org
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Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Fwd: Board Meeting Tonight ­ Public Participation Request 
1 message

Stephanie Clark <sclark@d41.org> Tue, Jul 12, 2016 at 12:48 PM
To: Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Email 2 of 3

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Lisa Brooks <li m>
Date: Mon, Jun 27, 2016 at 5:19 PM
Subject: Board Meeting Tonight - Public Participation Request 
To: wdifabio@d41.org, kbuchholz@d41.org, sclark@d41.org 

Hello, 
I cannot attend the meeting tonight and would like to ask if one of you could read the below during
the public participation portion of the meeting, if possible.  It is regarding the Special Education
Parent meeting that we attended last week.  
Thank you so much!

**************************************************************************
Unfortunately I cannot attend the Board meeting tonight but I wanted to reach out and thank Dr.
Gordon, Board Members, and Administration for conducting the Special Education Parent
Collaboration meeting that was held last Monday.   I believe last week's meeting was a excellent first
step in understanding areas of concern raised by parents and staff.  

I am hopeful that we can move forward with next steps in an swift manner in order to make positive changes for
children receiving Student Services for the upcoming school year.  As suggested in Monday's meeting, I feel it would
extremely beneficial for the district to consider contracting with an outside agency to assist in the improvement
process.  There are several agencies which have expertise in asking probing questions, examining data though
multiple lenses, and offering concrete recommendations with a full appreciation of what is already in place and
working well.  They share our same goal of improving outcomes for students with disabilities and other diverse
learners.  

I truly appreciate the response to my request for action to improve Special Education services in District 41 and look
forward to continued collaboration.

Thank you, 
Lisa Brooks

mailto:wdifabio@d41.org
mailto:kbuchholz@d41.org
mailto:sclark@d41.org


















Glen Ellyn School District #41 
Board Report 

 

 
Date:  June 27, 2016 
 
Title:  Personnel Report – Final 
 
Contact: Laurie Campbell, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources 
 

Long-Range Plan Focus: The recommendations contained in this Personnel Report support Goal #2, Development of Human Capital, of the 
Superintendent’s Long-Range Plan. 
 
Name School Position Placement/Salary Effective Date 
Benigno, Antonina  Hadley Girls’ Assistant Softball Coach Supplemental Pay Group III, 

step 4 ($2300) 
2016-2017 School Year 

Bulster, Timothy Hadley Literacy/Social Studies Teacher BA/$50,599.00 2016-2017 School Year 
Byrne, Beth Marie  All Elementary Schools Summer FLES Program $30.00 per hour July 18, 2016 
Chavez, Jennifer All Elementary Schools Summer FLES Program $30.00 per hour July 18, 2016 
Duckhorn, Sarah Churchill Special Education Teacher MA/$70,002.00 2016-2017 School Year 
Escobar-Hernandez, 
Gabriela 

Central Services Office Long Term Clerical Sub Sub Aide Rate of pay 
$80.00/day 

June 27, 2016 

Flores, Walter All Elementary Schools Summer FLES Program $30.00 per hour July 18, 2016 
Jelinek, Katelin Lincoln Special Education Teacher BA/$50,210.00 2016-2017 School Year 
Khan, Aisha Hadley Math Teacher MA+15/$59,202.00  2016-2017 School Year 
Marquez, Lisa All Elementary Schools Summer FLES Program $30.00 per hour July 18, 2016 
Matthews, Katelyn Hadley Cross Country Coach Supplemental Pay Group III, 

step 2 ($1800) 
2016-2017 School Year 

Nielsen, Jamie Hadley Girls’ Softball Coach Supplemental Pay Group III, 
step 4 ($2300) 

2016-2017 School Year 

Petramale, Megan All Elementary Schools Summer FLES Program $30.00 per hour July 18, 2016 
Roth, Nicholas Lincoln 4th Grade STEAM MA+15/$59,784.00 2016-2017 School Year 
Shabaker, Michelle Forest Glen Assistant Principal $83,500.00 plus 9.4% TRS & 

1.07% THIS 
July 1, 2016 

Walgren, Maureen Franklin Registered Nurse $30.00 per hour/$37,065.00 2016-2017 School Year 
 
Resignation: 
Name School Position Effective Date 
Bradford, Jon Lincoln Social Worker End of 2015-2016 School Term 
Gates, Rachel Lincoln Special Education Teacher End of 2015-2016 School Term 
Sill-Stramaglia, Lisa Central Services Office Administrative Assistant to TLA June 20, 2016 
Recommendation:  It is recommended that the Board accept the actions included in this Personnel Report as presented. 



I appreciate the efforts of Dr. Gordon and Ms. Gallo to address the pressing issues 
facing special education services in D41 by starting a parent task force. I implore the 
board to bring in an independent, outside group to move this process along as quickly 
as possible. We need an evaluation by a team, without any hidden agenda or financial 
interest, comprised of experts who are up-to-date on science-based best practices. We 
can’t afford to wait for changes to occur. Every month that goes by equals academic, 
social, and emotional growth that, for many children, can never be made up. 

Two of our four children have dyslexia. Children with dyslexia are not intellectually 
impaired: they have average to above average intelligence. They are not just slow to 
learn how to read: their brains process language differently. The words that your brain 
reads instantly and effortlessly must be decoded over and over again by those with 
dyslexia, making reading laborious and frustrating. Though dyslexia can’t be cured, we 
know that multi-sensory, evidenced-based interventions such as the Wilson Method and 
Orton-Gillingham work when delivered through direct instruction for the recommended 
amount of time by certified instructors. You can’t read to learn if you haven’t learned to 
read.

Our resource teachers have been champions and advocates for our kids, but they are 
over-worked. We need more of them, they need more resources, and they must be 
certified and able to deliver dyslexia interventions with fidelity. We need to be proactive 
and identify all children with dyslexia by 1st grade so that we do not waste the 
tremendous academic potential of the at least 10% of our students who would be 
expected to have a learning disability. 

We should not spend another cent on PBLs or FLES until we have invested capital in 
ensuring that all of our children can read with fluency at grade level before leaving 
elementary school. We have to make the cake before we put the icing on it.

Susan Dudish-Poulsen, Ph.D.
mom of four children; two in D41, two at West



7/13/2016 Glen Ellyn District 41 Mail - Fwd: can you please read at board meeting

https://mail.google.com/mail/u/0/?ui=2&ik=d2f3bd1fe5&view=pt&search=inbox&th=155e03387677acfa&siml=155e03387677acfa 1/2

Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Fwd: can you please read at board meeting 
1 message

Stephanie Clark <sclark@d41.org> Tue, Jul 12, 2016 at 12:42 PM
To: Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Hi Nancy,

Sending you the letters from the public participation at the last BOE meeting. This is letter 1 of 3. 

Thanks,
Stephanie

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Stephanie Clark <s >
Date: Thu, Jun 30, 2016 at 11:16 PM 
Subject: Fwd: can you please read at board meeting
To: Steph Boe <sclark@d41.org> 

I understand that Ben Franklin is undergoing a lot of personnel adjustments this coming
year that impact Special Education.  First of all, we need clarification about Mr. Burke's
role.  Is he the "interim" principal on a trial basis, or does he have the job?  Will he be
involved in Special Ed or will that be the new Asst. Principal's Role?  There will be a lot
of new faces at the table during IEP meetings and I'm concerned about the process as
a result. 

What steps are being taken to:
a) make sure the incoming Asst. Principal, social workers, teachers, and
other therapists/specialists are up to speed on the IEP process and Special
Education at Ben Franklin in general, 
b) make sure that they are familiar with the special ed students in the
building and to 
c) support the special ed teacher(s) who are the only thread of continuity for
these kids?  

If those involved in the special ed program at Ben Franklin Elementary
School do not have the appropriate background or training with special
education, what will be provided to get them qualified ASAP?

Thank you for your time and work.

Michael & Jill Clouse

mailto:sclark@d41.org
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1 message

Stephanie Clark <sclark@d41.org> Tue, Jul 12, 2016 at 12:48 PM
To: Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Email 2 of 3

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Lisa Brooks <li m>
Date: Mon, Jun 27, 2016 at 5:19 PM
Subject: Board Meeting Tonight - Public Participation Request 
To: wdifabio@d41.org, kbuchholz@d41.org, sclark@d41.org 

Hello, 
I cannot attend the meeting tonight and would like to ask if one of you could read the below during
the public participation portion of the meeting, if possible.  It is regarding the Special Education
Parent meeting that we attended last week.  
Thank you so much!

**************************************************************************
Unfortunately I cannot attend the Board meeting tonight but I wanted to reach out and thank Dr.
Gordon, Board Members, and Administration for conducting the Special Education Parent
Collaboration meeting that was held last Monday.   I believe last week's meeting was a excellent first
step in understanding areas of concern raised by parents and staff.  

I am hopeful that we can move forward with next steps in an swift manner in order to make positive changes for
children receiving Student Services for the upcoming school year.  As suggested in Monday's meeting, I feel it would
extremely beneficial for the district to consider contracting with an outside agency to assist in the improvement
process.  There are several agencies which have expertise in asking probing questions, examining data though
multiple lenses, and offering concrete recommendations with a full appreciation of what is already in place and
working well.  They share our same goal of improving outcomes for students with disabilities and other diverse
learners.  

I truly appreciate the response to my request for action to improve Special Education services in District 41 and look
forward to continued collaboration.

Thank you, 
Lisa Brooks

mailto:wdifabio@d41.org
mailto:kbuchholz@d41.org
mailto:sclark@d41.org


I appreciate the efforts of Dr. Gordon and Ms. Gallo to address the pressing issues 
facing special education services in D41 by starting a parent task force. I implore the 
board to bring in an independent, outside group to move this process along as quickly 
as possible. We need an evaluation by a team, without any hidden agenda or financial 
interest, comprised of experts who are up-to-date on science-based best practices. We 
can’t afford to wait for changes to occur. Every month that goes by equals academic, 
social, and emotional growth that, for many children, can never be made up. 

Two of our four children have dyslexia. Children with dyslexia are not intellectually 
impaired: they have average to above average intelligence. They are not just slow to 
learn how to read: their brains process language differently. The words that your brain 
reads instantly and effortlessly must be decoded over and over again by those with 
dyslexia, making reading laborious and frustrating. Though dyslexia can’t be cured, we 
know that multi-sensory, evidenced-based interventions such as the Wilson Method and 
Orton-Gillingham work when delivered through direct instruction for the recommended 
amount of time by certified instructors. You can’t read to learn if you haven’t learned to 
read.

Our resource teachers have been champions and advocates for our kids, but they are 
over-worked. We need more of them, they need more resources, and they must be 
certified and able to deliver dyslexia interventions with fidelity. We need to be proactive 
and identify all children with dyslexia by 1st grade so that we do not waste the 
tremendous academic potential of the at least 10% of our students who would be 
expected to have a learning disability. 

We should not spend another cent on PBLs or FLES until we have invested capital in 
ensuring that all of our children can read with fluency at grade level before leaving 
elementary school. We have to make the cake before we put the icing on it.

Susan Dudish-Poulsen, Ph.D.
mom of four children; two in D41, two at West
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Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Fwd: can you please read at board meeting 
1 message

Stephanie Clark <sclark@d41.org> Tue, Jul 12, 2016 at 12:42 PM
To: Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Hi Nancy,

Sending you the letters from the public participation at the last BOE meeting. This is letter 1 of 3. 

Thanks,
Stephanie

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Stephanie Clark <s >
Date: Thu, Jun 30, 2016 at 11:16 PM 
Subject: Fwd: can you please read at board meeting
To: Steph Boe <sclark@d41.org> 

I understand that Ben Franklin is undergoing a lot of personnel adjustments this coming
year that impact Special Education.  First of all, we need clarification about Mr. Burke's
role.  Is he the "interim" principal on a trial basis, or does he have the job?  Will he be
involved in Special Ed or will that be the new Asst. Principal's Role?  There will be a lot
of new faces at the table during IEP meetings and I'm concerned about the process as
a result. 

What steps are being taken to:
a) make sure the incoming Asst. Principal, social workers, teachers, and
other therapists/specialists are up to speed on the IEP process and Special
Education at Ben Franklin in general, 
b) make sure that they are familiar with the special ed students in the
building and to 
c) support the special ed teacher(s) who are the only thread of continuity for
these kids?  

If those involved in the special ed program at Ben Franklin Elementary
School do not have the appropriate background or training with special
education, what will be provided to get them qualified ASAP?

Thank you for your time and work.

Michael & Jill Clouse

mailto:sclark@d41.org
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Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Fwd: Board Meeting Tonight ­ Public Participation Request 
1 message

Stephanie Clark <sclark@d41.org> Tue, Jul 12, 2016 at 12:48 PM
To: Nancy Mogk <nmogk@d41.org>

Email 2 of 3

---------- Forwarded message ----------
From: Lisa Brooks <li m>
Date: Mon, Jun 27, 2016 at 5:19 PM
Subject: Board Meeting Tonight - Public Participation Request 
To: wdifabio@d41.org, kbuchholz@d41.org, sclark@d41.org 

Hello, 
I cannot attend the meeting tonight and would like to ask if one of you could read the below during
the public participation portion of the meeting, if possible.  It is regarding the Special Education
Parent meeting that we attended last week.  
Thank you so much!

**************************************************************************
Unfortunately I cannot attend the Board meeting tonight but I wanted to reach out and thank Dr.
Gordon, Board Members, and Administration for conducting the Special Education Parent
Collaboration meeting that was held last Monday.   I believe last week's meeting was a excellent first
step in understanding areas of concern raised by parents and staff.  

I am hopeful that we can move forward with next steps in an swift manner in order to make positive changes for
children receiving Student Services for the upcoming school year.  As suggested in Monday's meeting, I feel it would
extremely beneficial for the district to consider contracting with an outside agency to assist in the improvement
process.  There are several agencies which have expertise in asking probing questions, examining data though
multiple lenses, and offering concrete recommendations with a full appreciation of what is already in place and
working well.  They share our same goal of improving outcomes for students with disabilities and other diverse
learners.  

I truly appreciate the response to my request for action to improve Special Education services in District 41 and look
forward to continued collaboration.

Thank you, 
Lisa Brooks

mailto:wdifabio@d41.org
mailto:kbuchholz@d41.org
mailto:sclark@d41.org





